

Moor Lane Eastfield Scarborough YO11 3LW Tel: 01723 582194 Fax: 01723 583110

Email: admin@gps.n-yorks.sch.uk www.gps.n-yorks.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr J C Leader BA (Hons) NPQH

Our Ref: JJO

17 January 2017

The Parents/Carers of: Students in Year 9

Dear Parent/Carer

Year 9 Literacy Testing - Period 1 Monday 23 January 2017

All schools review their curriculum annually to ensure they provide the best 'deal' for students. To do this schools must ensure that their curriculum is 'Broad and Balanced', reflects the needs of the local employment environment and is responding to the changes and guidance that comes from the Department of Education. Most importantly it must allow all students to achieve their potential and enjoy success at school.

A key part of this review is identifying which students require extra support through personalising their curriculum, especially in regards to literacy as it is a key factor in both exam and lifelong success.

To this end, on **Monday 23 January 2017** your child will be undergoing a reading test delivered by members of senior staff. It is imperative that you child gives their all and focusses fully when approaching the test, as the results could affect the number of options that they are able to take.

Please discuss this with your child and ensure that they arrive to school punctually and in the correct frame of mind for the test, as it is an important opportunity for us to determine how much support they do or do not require.

Yours faithfully

John Jones

Deputy Headteacher













